

April Meeting Highlights


Thirty-one Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the April 9th luncheon meeting.  Jack English welcomed Nelson Jones and Tom Holbrook of Madison Coal Company and also welcomed Doug Shields, President of Pittsburgh City Council who will be speaking later in the meeting.

Jack English informed the group that a TWIC Mobile Enrollment Center worked extremely well.  DTC Environmental will be hosting a Mobile Enrollment Center on April 21st.  If there is anyone that wishes to be processed at the location, they should contact Bob Reed.  

Coast Guard News
CDR Wischmann reported on the following:
· Following Jack English’s brief update on the successful use of the TWIC Mobile Enrollment Unit, CDR Wischmann thanked Jack English for the feedback and for further confirming that, following some initial challenges, the TWIC process seemed to be working in Pittsburgh.  
· CDR Wischmann thanked the Waterways Association’s Navigation Committee for their rapid and thoughtful support and response during the recent Presidential Security Operation which included a closure of the Ohio River.
· The Coast Guard will be conducting a Counter-Terrorism exercise on June 25th at the Priory in Pittsburgh.  This will be a full day table top/workshop exercise covering a scenario that has been designed to address lessons learned from last year’s PortSTEP exercise.  The focus of the exercise will be communication, command and control, and inter-state mutual assistance, among other things.  Dave Morgan is the point of contact for this effort.

· CDR Wischmann recognized the tremendous regional communication, cooperation, and collaboration over the last few months during the numerous high water events.  Notably, there were no marine incidents resulting from the high water/flooding – a fact the entire river community can celebrate.   

· The seventh Joint Pittsburgh/Huntington Marine Incident Summit is currently being planned for early May.  This meeting will address any incidents/issues from the 1st quarter of 2008.
Army Corps of Engineers

James Rockovich presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  
· The New Cumberland work originally planned for April 10th has been cancelled.  Tentative rescheduling date is April 17th but this will be finalized and confirmed shortly.
National Weather Service
   
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Mary Ann Bucci reported on the following:
· The Port is drafting an opposition letter regarding the potential lockage fees that are being considered as a source of revenue.  It is proposed that the lockage fee would replace the Diesel Fuel Tax.  Anyone interested in reviewing this draft and modifying it for their company needs should contact Mary Ann Bucci.
· Senator Casey and Representative Altmire’s press conference at Emsworth Dam regarding lock and dam funding was successful.
· The PPC has formally received a US Patent for: “An instrumented navigation system for aiding a towboat and barge configuration in the entry and traversal of a lock located on a waterway or for navigation around other structures, such as bridge piers or docks. (Smart-Lock)

· In addition to the $1.3 million the PPC has been awarded for FY07, as Fiduciary Agent for the Pittsburgh Area Maritime Security Council, we have applied for $2.4 million in FY08 funds.  Interviews are currently being conducted to finalize the application process.

· The State Police Department will complete a facility security risk assessment free of charge. Anyone interested in having this assessment should contact Mary Ann Bucci.
Navigation Committee Report
  
Dick Ehringer reported that the Calling Tree is currently being updated to incorporate the distribution of notices by email as well as the current fax system.  The Waterways Association will also be implementing a one-call system for notification.  Members are encouraged to review their contact listing.  If a current list is needed, contact Dick Ehringer or Cheryll Cranmer to obtain a copy.
Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney reported that the proposed lockage fee structure appears to be a two-tier system as follows:

1200ft Chambers - $50 as of October 1, 2008 increasing yearly to $80 by October 1, 2011

600ft Chambers - $30 as of October 1,2008 increasing yearly to $48 as of October 1,2011


However, included in the proposed legislation language is the ability to raise the fee prices if it does not generate the necessary revenue.  Members are encouraged to review the proposed legislation through the Port of Pittsburgh Commission or the Waterways Council.

Speaker


Doug Shield, President of Pittsburgh City Council, addressed the membership regarding the potential of container freight transportation in the Pittsburgh area.  Economic opportunity exists but there are many issues that prevent this type of transportation being offered at this time.

Other Meeting Comments

Deane Orr notified the membership that he will be retiring effective at the end of April.  He still plans on being involved at some capacity but is currently working on finalizing details.
May Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for May 14, 2008 at Monterey Bay Fish Grotto Restaurant located on Mount Washington. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:15 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at 11:30 a.m.  This luncheon will be in honor of Dick Ehringer’s retirement from the Waterways Association.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, May 8th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Monterey Bay Fish Grotto
May 14, 2008 at 11:15 a.m.

Luncheon: 

  Menu Selections will include a choice of:
Mahi-Mahi, Yellow Fin Tuna, Salmon, Scrod, New York Strip Steak and Chicken Marsala

All selections are accompanied by a salad, wild rice pilaf, fresh vegetable, warm   rolls and coffee,tea or soft drink.

  
Dessert Platter
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, May 8th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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